
Notes from the Head Teacher
It has been a great week in school this week with a range of events 
which are mentioned below. It has been wonderful to see the 
community come together to raise money for charity and to donate 
books for our book swap. Thank you to Miss Tansley for her work on 
the charity events and to Ms Foster for organising the Book Swap.
We look forward to seeing many of you at sports day next week, but 
in the meantime, I wish you all a lovely weekend

Attendance Champions 
Week 35

1st Place – Year 6: 96.76%
2nd Place – Year 2: 95.83% 
3rd Place – Year 4: 93.98%
4th Place – Year 1: 93.16%
5th Place – Year 5: 92.13%
6th Place – Year 3: 91.50% 

7th Place – Year R: 90%

Year 5 Sports Event
Well done to Year 5 who participated in a Coulsdon Sports Event at 
Oasis Academy, Coulsdon. It was an incredibly hot day, but the 
children performed admirably. Well done to all of you for setting 
such a good example and for showing great resilience.

Charity Day
Thank you all for your generous donations and for supporting your 
children and the school with Charity Day on Wednesday. It was great 
to see how much the children enjoyed taking part in a variety of 
activities and how each class were able to talk about how they had 
chosen their charities, too.  The final totals will be revealed next 
week; however, I know how much each of the seven charities will 
appreciate the support.
Miss Tansley

A Visit from Mary Secole
After the planned trip had to be cancelled for Year 1 due to 
extremely high coach cost, I am pleased to say that the children had 
a wonderful Wednesday morning when they were transported back 
in time to meet Mary Secole in a drama workshop. The children 
really impressed the visitor with their knowledge of her, and they 
immersed themselves in the experience with enthusiasm. They 
were full of excitement after the visit and inspired to deepen their 
knowledge further.
We are continuing to look at alternative trips more locally which will 
be affordable and worthwhile.

Book Swap
Thank you to Ms Foster for keeping the love of reading alive in the 
school by organising the wonderful; book swap this week. The 
children were over the moon to be able to choose a book to take 
home and enjoy. This would not have been possible without the 
donation of books from families, so a big thank you for your 
generosity. (Please see photos overleaf).

Reflection
In everything I did, I showed you that by this kind of hard work we 
must help the weak, remembering the words the Lord Jesus 
himself said: ‘It is more blessed to give than to receive.’ ”

Acts 20.35




